
2-6-2023


PTC	Meeting


Attendance:	Alison	Helminski,	Amanda	St.Hilaire,	Christine	James,	Andrea	
Knowles,	Sarah	Curtis,	Barbie	Eaton,	Katie	Eisinger,	Alicah	Gates,	Sarah	Foster,	
Melissa	Ruboyaines,	Andrew	Frigon.	


Call	to	order:	7:04pm

• Minutes	from	last	meeting:	motion	to	approve-	Charlotte	Nickelson,	2nd	
Andrew	Frigon.		Motion	carries.


• Treasurer	Report:	


o Box	Tops	check	coming	in	for	$54.20.


o Budget	report	available.	

• Committee	Reports:


o Teacher	conference	luncheon-	March	1&2	2023.		Preschool	
teachers	are	included	as	they	have	conference	at	the	same	time.	


▪ LMC	Nachos/	tacos	$834.00	to	cover	both	days.		


▪ Sign	up	genius:	paper	products	to	eat	off,	drinks,	store	
bought	desserts.(Christine	James	will	do	that)


▪ Motion	to	approve:	Andrew	Frigon,	2nd	Barbie	Eaton.		
Motion	carries.


o 		Old	Business:	


▪ Karen	Hamilton-	$100	added	for	teacher	mini	grant.		She	
does	a	lot	around	the	school	that	cannot	be	covered	using	
scholastic	dollars	from	the	book	fair.	


• Bike	to	School	Day:May	3rd	2023.


o Alison	Helminski-	Get	more	bike	strength	for	the	kids	in	our	
community.		Building	a	program,	and	part	is	the	Bike	to	School	
Day.		It	has	got	bigger,	and	PTC	helped	towards	water	bottles	for	
the	students.		Not	a	“prize”,	but	a	thankyou	for	helping	strengthen	
the	community.	




o Seeking	help	to	form	a	committee	to	help	with	this	program.		


o Asking	for	volunteer	helpers	pre-event,	and	morning	of	the	event	
to	put	out	signs	and	man	stations	the	morning	of.	Sarah	Curtis	is	
reaching	out	to	out	Student	Activity	committee	to	see	about	
helping,	and	Christine	will	also	put	together	a	sign	up	genius.		


o LAC	is	interested	in	coming	together	for	this	event.	


o Last	year	we	put	in	$428	for	the	water	bottles	and	Alison	is	asking	
us	to	match	that	again.	Bottles	are	$1.09	a	piece.		


• Charlotte	will	add	officer	position	explanations	to	the	end	of	the	minutes	
so	if	we	have	any	one	interested	they	can	see.


• We	can	start	offering	meetings	on	Google	Meet	vs.	Zoom	now	that	we	
have	a	PTC	email	account.		


Principals	Report:

• NWEA	finished	up,	we	had	exciting	growth.

• Starting	to	get	back	to	pre-pandemic	times

• Getting	back	to	the	basics-	truancy/	absence	policies	etc.

• 3rd	grade	field	trips	this	week

• Next	assessment	window	will	start	soon	for	our	conferences	coming	up.

• Parent	survey	will	be	available	at	family	night	and	conferences.

• Feb	23rd	is	our	Family	Night.		Book	fair	will	also	be	open.


Charlotte	will	message	all	teachers	to	see	interest	in	scholastic	news	
magazines	fpr	23-24	school	year.


Call	to	adjourn:


Barbie,	2nd	Andrew


8:04pm


